Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

June 26, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Michael Feder, David Imre, Luci Konken, Jackie Tauber and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:   Yes    MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There were 5 homeowners present.  One came to inform the Board he would not be replacing his driveway with concrete as previously requested but will use asphalt.  He also asked what the procedure is to request a new front door.  PM informed the homeowner that an AC Request form needs to be submitted.
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Report: Approved via email
· 591 Sandwedge:  Solar panels
· 621 Sandwedge:  Solar panels

· 907 Adderly:  Front porch repair

· 907 Adderly:  Deck replacement

· 703 Rolling Green:  Pergola/privacy screen

· 6220 Formoor:  Replace roof, gutters and downspouts
AC Pending:

· 706 Rolling Green:  Stain deck-Luci makes a motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
· 6073 Clubhouse:  Replace deck-Luci makes a motion to approve, Jackie 2nd, motion approved
Violations:
· Walk through:  PM provided reports of the violations sited.  There were 24 notices sent to homeowners in the Highlands, 19 in the Gardens and 22 in the Greens for a total of 65 letters or 17%.  PM will have the paperwork for the 2nd walk through at the next meeting.
· Homeowner requests:  The office received emails from 2 homeowners regarding their violation notices.  PM will contact Heather Ridge to see how they handle driveway replacement violations and PM will share that information with the Board.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  May’s Financials were reviewed.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Open Board Position:  Jackie Tauber will be moving out of state.  Lisa Grove, a homeowner in the Greens is interested in joining the Board.  Luci makes a motion to appoint Lisa as a Board member, Michael 2nd, appointment approved.
· Pond lights:  PM provided 3 options to replace the lights at the pond.  2 of the 7 are working.  Option 1 was to replace just the lights with inexpensive LED fixtures, Option 2 was to replace with inexpensive LED fixtures and the transformer, Option 3 was to replace the lights with a better fixture and transformer.  PM will follow up with the warranty information so the Board can make a decision.
· Homeowner fertilizing:  The office received a complaint regarding a homeowner fertilizing some of the common areas and representing himself as being hired by the HOA.  There have been other complaints in the past.  PM has spoken with the homeowner and informed him that we appreciate what he is trying to do, but he must stick to the maintenance of his own yard.
· Homeowner suggestions:  The office received an email from a homeowner suggesting a specific time be blocked for adult swim at the pool, having a block party and having a dog swim on the last day of the season.  The adult swim suggestion was a good idea but extremely difficult to do since we do not have an attendant at the pool.  The suggestion for a neighborhood block party was a good idea, but this is something that we have done in the past.  The attendance at those parties continued to decrease year after year and homeowners would come, pick up food and take it back to their home.  This defeats the purpose of the community event.  Also the budget played a factor in the decision not to continue the celebrations.  This idea can be reviewed when working on the budget for 2024.  As far as the dog swim suggestion, it wouldn’t be feasible on the last day of the pool season as that is usually a busy day, but also not good for the pool filters or the dogs.
PENDING BUSINESS:

· Social Media:  Nextdoor is up and running again.
· Wildlife feeding:  The office has been informed that feeding in the front yard is still taking place.  The Board will proceed with fines as discussed with the homeowner at past meeting.
Meeting Adjourned: 7:33 pm-Next Meeting Monday July 24, 2023
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